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Dear Friends,

At First Light, we strive to offer our guests hope, 
dignity, and the opportunity to achieve their full 
potential.  To that end, we continue to expand 
our efforts to assist our guests in improving 
their circumstances, including two recent 
programs to place eligible ladies in permanent 
housing, which gives them an important 
sense of normalcy and stability in their lives.  
Sustaining such programs and offering care 
and comfort to all of our guests requires your 
support, which we greatly appreciate. We 
hope you will continue to provide that support 
as we move forward with our mission.   

				    Sincerely,
				    David A. Elliott
				    Board President
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First Light has been and always will be committed 
to providing emergency shelter to homeless women 
and children in Birmingham and the surrounding 
areas.  In our holistic approach to homelessness in 
general, we have learned that supportive services 
are the key to deeper and longer-lasting effects.  
The women we encounter on a daily basis have an 
inner strength which, if nurtured, empowers them 
to make significant growth and change.  In 2007, 
First Light has sought new paths which allow us to 
effect this kind of deeper and lasting change in the 
lives of our guests.  

As of Summer 2007, First Light has launched two 
new permanent supportive housing programs.  
We are referring to the first program as Bessemer 
HUD because it is being funded by a grant 
received from the Department of Housing and 
Urban Development and provides housing in the 
Bessemer area.  

First Light will be securing 8 apartments in 
the Bessemer area for guests who have been 
identified as chronically homeless and meet 
other qualifications for the program.  (A 
chronically homeless person is defined by HUD 
as an “unaccompanied homeless individual 
with a disabling condition who has either been 
continuously homeless for a year or more, or has 
had at least four episodes of homelessness in the 
past three years.”)  

The second new program is referred to as Shelter 
Plus Care.  This is a collaborative program 
combining the efforts of First Light, Pathways and 
the Jefferson Affordable Housing Initiative, with 
First Light acting as the lead agency and providing 
the direct supportive services.  At least twenty-
five First Light and/or Pathways’ guests who meet 
the requirements will be issued housing vouchers 
and will locate and secure their own apartment.  
This grant funds the same services to another 25 
women in the following year.  Ending chronic 
homelessness has become such an urgent need 
that First Light has received matching funds from 
the Community Foundation of Greater Birmingham 
for both of these programs.

First Light will be providing intensive supportive 
services and case management to Bessemer 
HUD and Shelter Plus Care participants- from the 
time they pre-qualify for the program, through 
the moving process, and as they reestablish their 
independent lives.  

First Light’s mission is to work with homeless 
women and their children to create hospitality in a 
safe and nurturing community, encouraging them 
to maintain dignity, find hope, seek opportunity 
and grow spiritually, thereby achieving their full 
potential.  By way of these two programs, we 
will extend the reach of our mission outside the 
confines of the structure known as “First Light” to 
the community at large.  New avenues have been 
found for encouraging women to regain a sense of 
hope, to seize opportunities and to harness their 
inner strength, resulting in lives ever changed for 
the better.  

Changing Lives - Starting OverChanging Lives - Starting Over
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Contributions

75% Emergency
 Shelter

18% Permanent 
Supportive Housing

7% Management & General

With your generous contributions, First Light provided shelter to 896 homeless women and children over the past year.
Of those served:
• There were 81 families.
• 102 were children and 794 were adults.
• Only 32 of the 443 guests served in the emergency shelter returned during the year.



Of the 794 adults provided with shelter at First Light;
218 had experienced abuse of some kind during their lives
212 had a severe mental illness
195 had a drug abuse problem
136 were the victims of domestic violence
131 had an alcohol addiction
20 had a physical disability
13 were elderly
11 had a developmental disability
8 were veterans
5 had HIV or AIDS

Of the individuals who left First Light and reported where 
they were going:
127 went to other emergency shelters due to lack of 
available beds at First Light
121 went into permanent housing
61 went into transitional housing
15 went to a hospital or inpatient treatment program
7 went to domestic violence shelters
3 went to boarding homes
1 went to live with a friend

In addition to providing emergency shelter, 288 guests 
were provided with transportation assistance to go to work, 
search for a job, go to the doctor or hospital, or go to other 
community resource offices (i.e. Social Security office, food 
stamp office, outpatient treatment programs).

The women at First Light have endured unfathomable turmoil 
and hardship.  In an effort to help them relieve stress, learn 
to cope with loss and life and just enjoy themselves, we offer 
a variety of day programs.   Volunteers come in on a regular 
basis to offer the guests bible study, communion, manicures, 
hair cuts and occasionally even a concert!  The Director of 
Social Services conducts Life Skills classes, Movie Therapy 
and Group Therapy on a weekly basis.  These groups are 
essential to providing the women with the knowledge and 
confidence necessary for independent living.  

Art Therapy continues to be an important and much-loved 
activity to First Light’s guests.  Last year, 432 women 
participated in the art therapy program, including some 
former guests who return for the class each week.

Program Participation July 2006-June 2007
Art Therapy- 432 partcipants
Bible Study- 932 participants
Harp Circle- 173 participants
Life Skills- 550 participants
Movie Therapy- 278 participants
Music Therapy- 228 participants

Who We ServeWho We Serve



It has been 
said at least 
a thousand 
times that 
volunteers are 
the heart of First 
Light.  Dinner 
and overnight 
volunteers 

completely ran the shelter in the basement of First 
Presbyterian Church for 17 years and continue to 
play a crucial role in our ability to provide shelter 
and services to the homeless women and children 
in our community.  

Volunteers bring and serve meals, stay overnight 
and collect items to be donated to First Light (such 
as toiletries, hygiene products and over-the-counter 
medicine).  Volunteers give the ladies manicures, 
sing for them, collect Christmas gifts for the women 
and children, decorate the bulletin board in the 
dining room, beautify the courtyard, organize and clean the basement, design and maintain our website, 
serve on the board of directors… and the list goes on and on!  While all of these things done by volunteers are 

extremely important to the daily functioning of the shelter, the mere 
presence of volunteers at First Light every day is even more important.  
Their continuous presence is evidence to them that they are not 
forgotten, that they are not thrown away, that they are not worthless 
and that someone cares about them.  A listening ear, a shoulder to 
cry on and a sounding board for dreams and new ideas… are things 
that we could not buy for our guests.  

The staff, but especially the women and children at First Light truly 
appreciate every one of our volunteers.  Volunteers always have 
been and always will be the heart of First Light!

The Heart of First LightThe Heart of First Light

Volunteers have provided well 
over 8,000 hours of service at 
First Light in the past year.



When I Came to First Light...When I Came to First Light...

“When I came to First Light, I was 
really surprised at how much the 
people who worked there truly cared 
about what was going on in my life. 
I’m here because I have nowhere else 
to go, no family to go to. What I’ve 
learned during my stay here is that 
this place is like being at home. I’ve 
learned that I can start all over again. 
If everyone who ever meets me could 
know one thing about me, I would like 
them to know that I am someone very 
important. If First Light did not exist, I 
don’t know what I would do.”

“When I came to First Light, I was surprised by the number of women that were 
here, homeless; so many young women. I’m here because I made a decision 
to leave an abusive relationship even though I had nowhere to go and no 
resources. What I’ve learned during my stay here is that I’m not alone. Not 
every homeless person is a substance abuser. Other circumstances can make 
you find yourself with nowhere to go. If First Light did not exist, I would be 
sleeping under a bridge.”

“Without First Light, people like me might be without a proper and safe, clean 
place to live. Here, people care about who and what you are. They take their 
time to listen and try their best to get you where you need to be.”

“When I came to First Light, I was at the end of my rope, homeless, helpless, 
and discouraged with life in general; blaming others for my circumstances, for 
my bad choices and addictions; wanting and needing a safe place to be.”

“When I came to First Light, I had just lost 
my husband and didn’t have anywhere else 
to go.  I was lost in my own self. I wanted to 
hide from the world and not be seen.”

“When I came to First Light, 
I was scared, beaten and 
so disappointed in myself. 
I was shaking and felt lost 
and throwed away.”

“When I came to First 
Light, I didn’t know what to 
expect, but since being here 
I’ve come to the realization 
that I’m not the only 
woman in the world who is 
homeless. But I’m blessed to 
be here and the staff here is 
wonderful.”

“When I came to First Light, there were some people 
who were so warm and welcoming. They made me 
feel right at home and comfortable. To them I will 
always be grateful.”



Event Sponsors: 
Protective Life Corporation

Burr & Forman, LLP

ArchitectureWorks
Bayer Properties, Inc.

Birmingham Title Service Corporation
Blue Cross and Blue Shield of Alabama

Bradley, Arant, Rose & White, LLP
Brasfield & Gorrie, LLC

Cathedral Church of the Advent
Colonial Properties Services, Inc.

Compass Bank
Cowin Equipment Company

EBSCO Industries

Thanks to the hard work of our board of directors, staff and 
volunteers and the generosity of the community, the 2007 First 

Light Gala raised over $120,000 to support the shelter!

Special Thanks To:
Blair Sandford, Gala Coordinator 

Ken Jackson, Auctioneer
Fran Curry, Emcee

Robin Wilson, Photography
SmallFrog Studio, Graphic Design
Contributing artists and businesses

Gala Committee Chairs and Members
Gala Volunteers

Gala Honorees:
Carolyn King and Rev. Susan Clayton

Volunteer of the Year:
Lynne Rogers

First Light Gala 2007First Light Gala 2007

First Presbyterian Church
Michael and Marilyn Gross

Independent Presbyterian Church
Ken Jackson
Carolyn King

Jeff and Jennifer Morrison
Mountain Brook Presbyterian Church
Myers-Player Group of Merrill Lynch

Regions Financial Corporation
Saint Francis Xavier Catholic Church

Table Sponsors: 



Benefactors:
The City of Birmingham
The Community Foundation of Greater Birmingham
The Daniel Foundation of Alabama
The Emmet O’Neal III Foundation, Inc.
First Presbyterian Church of Birmingham
Independent Presbyterian Church Foundation
The South Highland Presbyterian Church Foundation
Ms. Carolyn King
Mr. and Mrs. William E. Matthews, IV

Patrons:
Brookwood Baptist Church
The C. Eugene Ireland Foundation
The Estate of Austin C. Dobbins
The Herbert and Peggy Stockham Family Foundation
Independent Presbyterian Church
Protective Life Foundation
Mrs. Mary Ida Dillon
Mr. and Mrs. David A. Elliott
Mr. and Mrs. James Killebrew

Investors:
Alabama Civil Justice Foundation
Alabama Power Energizers
The Alton B. Sturtevant Family Foundation, Inc.
Baker, Donelson, Bearman, Caldwell and Berkowitz
The Caring Foundation
Cathedral Church of the Advent
Circle One, United Methodist Women 
  of First United Methodist Church of Birmingham
Disability Determination Service
Energen Corporation
Fairfield Highland Presbyterian Church
First American Bank
First United Methodist Church of Birmingham
Huffman United Methodist
Independent Presbyterian Church Presbyterian Women
The James B. Chenoweth Memorial Foundation
The John and Delia Robert Charitable Trust
Marsh, Rickard & Bryan
Mountain Brook Presbyterian Church
Mutual Savings Credit Union
The Never Give Up Advised Fund
The Nielson Family Foundation
Presbytery of Sheppards and Lapsley
Protective Life, LAD Applications Group
Saint Mark’s the Evangelist Catholic Church
Shades Valley Lutheran Church
Shades Valley Rotary Club

July 1, 2006 - June 30, 2007
Contributions and Grants

Vestavia Hills United Methodist Church
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Balliett
Ms. Joellyn Beckham
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Bielen
Mr. and Mrs. W. W. Bell
Mr. and Mrs. Richard E. Boyen, Jr.
Dr. and Mrs. G. William Cole
Ms. Kate Cotton
Mr. James P. Cowin
Ms. Susan Varnon Davis
Mr. Charles W. Edwards
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Fleenor
Mr. and Mrs. David Wayne Hall
Mr. and Mrs. J. William Hamer
Mr. and Mrs. Wyatt Haskell
Mr. and Mrs. John L. Hillhouse, Jr.
Mrs. Ann Horne
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Horton
Ms. Jeanne L. Jackson
Ms. Tami Johnson
Mr. and Mrs. Richard C. Keller
Dr. H. Michael Maetz
Mr. and Mrs. Ira C. Mitchell, Jr.
Ms. Mary Anne Moseley
Mr. and Mrs. Billy M. Nolen
Mr. James Rushton
Mr. Terrill W. and Dr. Deborah Y. Sanders
Mr. and Mrs. James W. Sandford
Ms. Cheryl Schultz
Mr. and Mrs. Robert D. Slaughter
Mr. Kennon Walthall
Mr. and Mrs. William Michael Warren, Jr.
Jubal Watts
Mrs. Amanda Roberts Wilson
Mr. and Mrs. John R. Woodall

Sponsors:
Bluff Park United Methodist Church
Carolyn M. and John R. Wright, Jr. Fund
Ferlisi Jolley Associates, Inc.
The Friend-Elsas Fund
The Laura Wainwright Fund
Lee Van Tassel Interiors
Montevallo Presbyterian Church
The O’Neal Steel, Inc. Advised Fund
Personnel World
Saint Mark United Methodist Church
The Thompson Foundation
Ms. Janell Ahnert
Ms. Carolyn G. Allison
Ms. Beth Jeannine Bachelor

July 1, 2006 - June 30, 2007
Contributions and Grants



Ms. Elizabeth Beaube
Mr. and Mrs. Harvey Benjamin
Mr. and Mrs. Robert A. Buettner
Mr. and Mrs. Eric Carlton
Rev. Susan Clayton
Mr. and Mrs. Alan F. Clark
Mr. John M. Cook, III
Ms. Jane Cooper
Mr. and Mrs. Gary DeLamar
Dr. and Mrs. Marion F. Dick
Mr. and Mrs. Ralph M. Doughton
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth K. Duncan
Mr. and Mrs. Dale Dunham
Mr. and Mrs. Steven L. Eggers
Hon. and Mrs. Arthur E. Gamble, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. David M. Gauntt
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin G. Getsinger
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Harris
Ms. Susan S. Holt
Mr. and Mrs. Scott Killin
Ms. Anne B. LaRussa
Mr. Steve McCluskey
Ms. Louise McDaniel
Mr. and Mrs. John C. Moore
Mr. Timothy J. and Dr. Jayne M. Ness
Mr. Leland W. Osby
Ms. Frances Pfau
Ms. Elizabeth W. Phillips
Ms. Kathy B. Polk
Mr. and Mrs. Charles M. Prior
Dr. and Mrs. Adam D. Robertson
Mr. and Mrs. William A. Rose, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen D. Ross
Ms. Laura Townsend Rue
Ms. Joyce Sewell
Mr. and Mrs. Jimmy Shepherd
Mr. Henry E. Simpson
Ms. Claire V. Sizemore
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Summey
Ms. Lucy E. Turner
Mr. and Mrs. Michael D. Wade
Ms. Marion F. Walker
Mr. James Webb
Mrs. Frances W. Wells

Sustainers:
The Cathedral of Saint Paul
Concepts and Associates, Inc.
Elliot and Bette Bell Advised Fund
First Commercial Bank
First Presbyterian Church of Bessemer
Pizitz Middle School/First Light Club

Riverchase Presbyterian Church
Saint Peter’s Catholic Church
Shades Valley Presbyterian Church
Southminster Presbyterian Church
The UAB MBA Finance Association
Dr. Michael Angell and Dr. Jennifer Harper
Ms. Sara Joe Cato
Dr. and Mrs. Allan R. Goldstein
Mr. and Mrs. Scott C. Kingsford
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin J. Leitten
Ms. Felicia Mason
Mr. and Mrs. Champ Meyercord
Mr. and Mrs. David Middlebrooks
Mr. Chris Retan
Mr. and Mrs. J. W. Retan
Mr. and Mrs. Shay Samples
Mr. and Mrs. T. Julian Skinner, III
Mr. and Mrs. James A. Vines

Advocates:
Apple Dental Lab, Inc.
The Ayco Charitable Foundation
Beth El Shaddai Messianic Congregation
Birmingham Hide and Tallow Company, Inc.
Birmingham Makeup, LLC
The Birmingham Optimist Youth Foundation
Bluff Park Canterbury Class
Bluff Park United Methodist Church Canterbury Class
BRESCO
Chace Lake Ladies Golf Association
Charlotte Woodson Antiques
The Christenson/Stevens/Dugger Family Fund
Covenant Presbyterian Church
Ferlisi Jolley Associates, Inc.
Flying “M” Aviation
Gardendale Presbyterian Women
Golden and Associates
Good Hope Presbyterian Church
Grace Presbyterian Women
Groveland Presbyterian Church
Iris Garden Club
The Junior Class of Samford University
Mountaintop Upstarts Garden Club
Northside Then and Now Reunion
Oakmont Presbyterian Church
Oakmont Presbyterian Women
Saint Peter’s Catholic Church, St. Joseph’s Guild
Salesians of St. John Bosco
Walter Schoel Engineering Company
Valley Christian Church
Mr. Edward Abraham and Mrs. Norma-May Isakow
Jerrod and April Adams
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas S. Allen
Mr. and Mrs. Roger A. Barlow
Ms. Linda C. Bates
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  Prayer Breakfast
South Highlands Presbyterian Church
Spaulding Case Management
United Cerebral Palsey of Greater Birmingham
United Methodist Women 
  of Bluff Park United Methodist Church
Valley Creek Presbyterian Church
Vanguard Class of First Presbyterian Church
Mr. and Mrs. Robert F. Adamson
Mr. and Mrs. Mark C. Aldridge
Mr. and Mrs. Jack Stewart Allison
Ms. Sallie S. Aman
Ms. Anne H. Arrasmith
Mr. and Mrs. David M. Avera
Mr. Mark E. Baggett
Mr. and Mrs. James R. Baker
Mr. and Mrs. Alvah V. Barron, Jr.
Ms. Karen B. Barton
Mr. David E. Bates
Dr. and Mrs. Robert P. Bauman
Ms. Debbie Bennett
Mr. and Mrs. C. Adrian Bewley
Ms. Rhonda Bollen
Ms. Maxine R. Bond
Mr. Allyn Boucher
Ms. Mary E. Camp Boulware
Mr. and Mrs. Jimmie W. Bradley
Garland Kirven Brasfield
Ms. Mimi Brown
Mr. Owens Clyde Bufford, Jr.
Mr. Pierce Buford
Mr. and Mrs. John Bullington
Mr. and Mrs. Robert C. Burchett
Mr. Richard D. Burnett, III
Ercelle G. Burrus
Mr. and Mrs. Brett William Bussman
Ms. Betty Butler
Ms. Mitzi D. Calfee
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy A. R. Callahan
Mr. and Mrs. A. Frank Canterbury, Jr.
Ms. Laura Cardwell
Mr. and Mrs. Randall Childers
Mr. and Mrs. Charles T. Clayton, Jr.
Mayer Cohen
Mrs. Anne E. Cohn
Ms. Mary Ann Coker
Mr. and Mrs. William E. Coleman, III
Mr. and Mrs. J. Polk Cooley
Mr. and Mrs. J. Edward Covington
Mr. and Mrs. Solomon Crenshaw, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. D. Bryan Crowson
Mr. and Mrs. Gregory S. Curran
Mrs. Margie A. Curry
Mr. Barclay Darden
Mr. and Mrs. A. Fox Defuniak, III
Ms. Barbara Dembinski
Mrs. Elizabeth Drennen
Ms. Amy B. Duckworth

Mr. and Mrs. David S. H. Bell
Mr. and Mrs. David S. H. Bell
Ms. Ginger D. Bowen
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Briggs
Mr. and Mrs. Dwight Brisendine
Ms. Betsy Britain
Ms. Mena H. Brock
Mr. and Mrs. William B. Carruthers
Mr. and Mrs. Michael G. Chamberlain, Jr.
Mr. Charles Tyler Clark
Mr. and Mrs. Roger C. Clayton
Mr. and Mrs. W. Donald Clayton, Sr.
Dr. Madelyn Coar
Mr. and Mrs. Barney Cook
Ms. Jane C. Cotton
Mr. and Mrs. D. W. Coughlin, Jr.
Ms. Valeri Cowart
Ms. Mary Emily Crum
Mr. and Mrs. Jon Curren
Mr. and Mrs. Charles W. Daniel
Ms. Betsy Faucette
Mrs. Claire H. Fairley
Ms. Mary Dunn French
Rev. Eugenia A. Gamble
Mr. Greg Gardner
Mr. and Mrs. James H. Hancock
Mr. and Mrs. Alan Head
Ms. Margaret J. Heath
Ms. Catherine Heinzerling
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher L. Highfield
Mr. Robert D. Hill, Jr.
Mrs. Ilouise P. Hill
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Hillhouse
Ms. Mary B. Hodnette
Mr. and Mrs. Robert O. Jackson
Mr. and Mrs. Frank S. James, III
Mrs. Mattie B. Johnson
Ms. Renee Johnson
Ms. Tami Johnson
Dr. and Mrs. Carden Johnston
Mr. and Mrs. David H. Jones
Mr. and Mrs. Leland Keller
Mr. and Mrs. T. Clifton King
Ms. Irene Ku
Dr. Ruth Ann Lyman
Mrs. Mary Clyde Mayfield
Mrs. Isabel L. McCormack
Ms. Virginia C. McElroy
Mr. and Mrs. Eugene G. McElroy
Ms. Rita T. McPherson
Mr. and Mrs. Wallace J. McRoy
Mr. and Mrs. Edward B. Meyercord
Mr. and Mrs. Wade F. Meyercord
Mr. F. Duffield Meyercord
Mr. John D. Meyercord
Mr. and Mrs. David S. Meyercord

Mr. Richard K. Mittermaier
Mr. and Mrs. Richard H. Monk, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Emmet O’Neal, III
Ms. Cynthia Partlow
Ms. Allison Powell
Mr. and Mrs. Willie G. Prince
Mr. and Mrs. Walter C. Puckett
Mr. and Mrs. John M. Randall
Mr. and Mrs. J. C. Ranelli
Mr. J. Massey Relfe, Jr.
Ms. Kelly J. Rhodes
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick J. Rice
Mr. Thomas A. Ritchie
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas D. Roberts
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy S. Rogers
Ms. Nell Rush
Dr. William G. Ryan and Rev. Lynn Bledsoe
Mrs. Sandra J. Schrohenloher
Ms. Joyce Sewell
Mr. and Mrs. Gordon W. Sibley
Mr. David A. Sibley
Mr. and Mrs. Nathaniel Turner Simkins
Mr. Jim Snider
Ms. Carol Sosnin
M. Starling
Mr. Daniel F. Stephens
Dr. and Mrs. William R. Stetler
Ms. Amy M. Stevens
Mr. and Mrs. Robert W. Suddoth
Mr. and Mrs. Robert S. Tarpey
Ms. Emma Taylor
Mr. and Mrs. David L. Tharpe
Mr. and Mrs. Robert S. Thomas, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas O. Thomson
Ms. Dinah Toro
Ms. Jackie Trimm
Mr. and Mrs. Kent Alan Tucker
Mr. John S. Vowell
Ms. Cathy Ward
Mr. and Mrs. Henry S. Weeks
Mrs. Horace W. Weissinger
Mr. and Mrs. Robert H. Woolverton
Mr. and Mrs. Henry J. Wurtele, III

Friends:
The Birmingham News
The Caxton Club
The Chelsea-Westover Homemaker’s Club
Edgewood Presbyterian Church
Fairfield Highland Presbyterian Women
Huffman Baptist Church
Lilies of the Valley
Norfolk Southern Ladies Club
Rebekah Christian Fellowship
Riverchase Presbyterian VBS Class
South Highland Presbyterian Church Men’s 
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Mrs. Frances P. Duncan
Ms. Jennifer M. Dunn
Mr. and Mrs. Richard L. Dunphy
Mr. and Mrs. Hugh C. Dye
Ms. Karen Edwards
Ms. Susie H. Elliott
Mr. and Mrs. William W. Featheringill
Ms. Fran Fendley
Ms. Miriam R. Folmar
Mr. and Mrs. William L. Forbes
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher H. Foster
Ms. Ellen H. Francis
Mr. and Mrs. Stuart A. Freeman
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph G. Gamble
Mr. and Mrs. Clarke H. Gillespy
Mr. and Mrs. S. Perry Given, Jr.
Dr. and Mrs. R. David Glasgow
Mr. and Mrs. Hubert W. Goings, Jr.
Ms. Vicki Gongwer
Mr. and Mrs. Felipe J. Gonzalez
Mr. and Mrs. Troy Goodman
Ms. Martha L. Graves
Mr. and Mrs. W. Terrell Graves
Mrs. Rita June Gray
Mr. and Mrs. Michael S. Gross
Dr. Beatrice H. Hahn
Mr. and Mrs. James R. Haise
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Edward Hallmark, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. E. Duncan Hamilton
Ms. Janice C. Hanson
Mr. and Mrs. Jason M. Harkins
Ms. Nell Hawkins
Ms. Betsy Regan Henley
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Hess
Mr. Craig V. Heyer
Mr. and Mrs. William E. Hicks
Ms. Hettie R. Hogan
Mrs. Will G. Holmes
Ms. Verdie M. Holt
Ms. Rosa Hooper
Mr. and Mrs. John H. Howell, III
Mr. and Mrs. Leland Hull, Jr.
Mr. Matthew Hunter
Mr. and Mrs. Ami E. Iskandrian
Mrs. Emmet C. Jackson
Ms. Victoria L. Jackson
Ms. Kathryn Butler Jeffers
Ms. Janice Johnson
Ms. Linda Johnson
Mr. and Mrs. Swinton Johnson, III
Mr. E. Carlisle Jones, Jr.
Ms. Virginia K. Jones
Mr. and Mrs. Michael L. Juneau
Ms. Sharon D. Kelly
Mrs. Carter S. Kennedy
Mrs. Rebecca S. Kirkpatrick
Ms. Dorothea A. Klip
Ms. Gail G. Klyce

Ms. Elizabeth T. Knight
Mr. and Mrs. Clayton Kyser
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Lachowsky
Ms. Regina H. LaMaster
Mr. and Mrs. Griffin Lassiter
Ms. Deborah Lechner
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas G. LeCroy
Mr. and Mrs. Raymond A. Lee, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Warren B. Lightfoot
Mr. and Mrs. William D. Lineberry
Ms. Anita R. Livingston
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas C. Logan
Ms. Carolyn W. Long
Mr. and Mrs. Paul C. Ludwig
Mr. and Mrs. John Markus
Ms. Lucy G. Mason
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen S. McCain
Ms. Mary Helene McCoy
Ms. Bess McCrory
Mr. and Mrs. James L. McCullough
Ms. Linda Jane McKenzie
Mr. and Mrs. John C. Merchant
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher W. Meyercord
Mr. and Mrs. David Middlebrooks
Mr. and Mrs. Wimberly Miree, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Bryan Mitchell
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Mitchell
Mrs. John C. Morris
Mrs. John Morrow
Ms. Mary Ann Murphy
Mr. and Mrs. F. Whittlesey Murray, Jr.
Mrs. Katherine J. Myatt
Mrs. Lillian W. Naumann
Dr. and Mrs. Joseph E. Nicholson
Mrs. A. J. Noble, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. H. L. Norris, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Charles S. Northen, III
Mr. and Mrs. Sabert Oglesby, Jr.
Ms. Anne M. Oliver
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel M. Owen
Ms. Ethel M. Owen
Mr. Cary Page
Mr. J. Wray Pearce
Ms. Sarah L. Pelzer
Ms. Marilyn I. Perkins
Mrs. E. D. Perrin
Mr. and Mrs. James H. Perry
Mr. and Mrs. Richard H. Phillips
Mr. and Mrs. John D. Plaxco
Mrs. Cecilia Tabb Price
Ms. Evelyn Coley Puckett
Ms. Jeannie F. Radecke
Mr. and Mrs. James W. Rainer, Jr.
Ms. Debbie A. Ramseur
Ms. Sara Ranelli
Mr. Frederick W. Renneker, III
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas W. Repass
Mr. and Mrs. George E. Richardson

Mr. and Mrs. William E. Richardson
Mr. and Mrs. Donald R. Roberson
Ms. Jan Roberts
Ms. Carolyn K. Robinson
Mr. and Mrs. E. Allen Rowe, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. John B. Sanders, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Frank X. Savage
Ms. Juanita H. Schaefer
Mr. and Mrs. John H. Schoppert, Jr.
Mr. Edward Senter and Mrs. Jessica 
Germany
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew J. Shackleford
Ms. Rosa N. Sharp
Ms. Barbara A. Shaw
Ms. June Sheibley
Mr. and Mrs. John E. Shelton
Ms. Donna C. Shenesky
Ms. Vera R. Shirley
Dr. and Mrs. Ben H. Smith
Mr. and Mrs. James S. Snow, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Marshall S. Snow
Mrs. Margaret M. Sowell
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph M. Stammer
Ms. Isabelle L. Sterne
Ms. Jane Stewart
Mr. and Mrs. R. L. Stewart, Jr.
Mr. Landon A. Stivender
Ms. Kate C. Stockham
Mr. and Mrs. Robert G. Tate
Mr. and Mrs. Robert L. Taylor
Mr. and Mrs. John T. Tew, Jr.
Dr. and Mrs. Timothy H. Thomas
Ms. Sandra J. Thomasson
Ms. Irene C. Torresson
Mr. and Mrs. Cecil A. Turnipseed
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Allen Turpen
Dr. and Mrs. Bobby T. Underwood
Mr. Don Utz
Ms. Wanda J. Venhuizen
Ms. Jane Sherrill Wade
Mr. and Mrs. Terry F. Waldron
Mr. Howard Walthall, Sr.
Mr. and Mrs. Robert C. Walthall
Mr. Michael Ward
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas H. Ware
Ms. Susan J. Watterson
Ms. Martha J. Weber
Mr. and Mrs. Houston L. Welch, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. P. H. White, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Harry G. Wiggins
Mr. C. B. Wilson
Ms. Kim Woodall
Ms. Suzanne H. Woodall
Ms. Shirley D. Woodruff
Mr. and Mrs. Mike Yarbro
Mr. and Mrs. Gary W. Yarbrough
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In honor of:
Abigail Garrett
Given by:
Mr. and Mrs. Brett William Bussman
Mr. Charles Tyler Clark
Ms. Jennifer M. Dunn
Ms. Ellen H. Francis
Mr. and Mrs. Stuart A. Freeman
Mr. and Mrs. S. Perry Given, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Felipe J. Gonzalez
Mr. and Mrs. W. Terrell Graves
Dr. Beatrice H. Hahn
Mr. and Mrs. Jason M. Harkins
Ms. Betsy Regan Henley
Ms. Rosa Hooper
Mr. and Mrs. Raymond A. Lee, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. William D. Lineberry
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas C. Logan
Ms. Jan Roberts
Mr. Landon A. Stivender
Mr. and Mrs. John T. Tew, Jr.
Ms. Lucy E. Turner
Ms. Jane Sherrill Wade
Mr. and Mrs. Mike Yarbro

Adam Thomas
Given by:  Mr. Allyn Boucher

Anita B. Hill
Given by: Mr. Craig V. Heyer

Anna Donald
Given by:  Mr. and Mrs. T. Julian Skinner, III 
and Mr. and Mrs. Robert C. Walthall

Astrid and Ricky Morgan
Given by:  Nancy and Gary DeLamar

Betty Drennen
Given by:  Dr. and Mrs. William R. Stetler

Bridget and Chris Lenoir
Given by: Nancy and Gary DeLamar

Camille Bryson
Given by: Mr. and Mrs. Paul C. Ludwig
Carolyn King
Given by:
UAB MBA Association
Mr. and Mrs. Rich Bielen
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Briggs
Ms. Mitzi D. Calfee
Mrs. Margie A. Curry
Dr. and Mrs. Allan R. Goldstein
Mr. Leland Keller
Mrs. Isabel L. McCormack

Honors and Memorials
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Summey
Mr. Howard Walthall
Mr. and Mrs. William Michael Warren, Jr.

Carol A. Mitchell
Given by: Mr. Craig V. Heyer

Chris Turner
Given by: Nancy and Gary DeLamar

Dale Sibley
Given by: Mr. David A. Sibley

Dorothea and Michael Corbett
Given by: Nancy and Gary DeLamar

Dr. Tom Alexander
Given by: Dr. and Mrs. Marion F. Dick

Eukie Woodall
Given by: Dr. and Mrs. G. William Cole

Fran Wells
Given by: Mr. and Mrs. David H. Jones

Gladys Cartagena
Given by: Nancy and Gary DeLamar

Gordon Sibley
Given by: Mr. David A. Sibley

Gwen and Dan Sandifer-Stech
Given by: Nancy and Gary DeLamar

Iva Jane and Kevin Shanahan
Given by: Nancy and Gary DeLamar

Jack Rollins
Given by: Mr. and Mrs. Michael S. Gross
Janis Zeanah
Given by: 
Ms. Susie H. Elliott

Joanne and Mike Gain
Given by: Nancy and Gary DeLamar

Julie Stephens
Given by: Mr. and Mrs. T. Julian Skinner, III 
and Mr. and Mrs. Robert C. Walthall

Kathy and James Toomey
Given by: Nancy and Gary DeLamar

Kirke Cater
Given by: Mr. and Mrs. T. Julian Skinner, III
Kristy and Rick Dunlap
Given by: Nancy and Gary DeLamar

Lynne Rogers
Given by:
Mr. and Mrs. Mark C. Aldridge
Mrs. Margie A. Curry
Ms. Janice C. Hanson
Ms. Margaret J. Heath
Dr. and Mrs. Carden Johnston
Ms. Anne B. LaRussa
Mr. and Mrs. Wallace J. McRoy
Dr. William G. Ryan and Rev. Lynn Bledsoe
Mr. and Mrs. Marshall S. Snow

Marge Tolbert
Given by: Ms. Sara Ranelli

Marilyn Gross
Given by: Ms. Jean Barnett

Mary and Paul Hopkins
Given by: Mr. and Mrs. Robert W. Suddoth

Mary Ellen Capps
Given by: Ms. Irene C. Torresson

Melissa Mancini and Matt Dickerson
Given by: Nancy and Gary DeLamar

Michael and Marilyn Gross
Given by: Mr. and Mrs. Hugh C. Dye

Mr. and Mrs. Julian Skinner
Given by: Mr. and Mrs. Henry J. Wurtele, III

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Hardwick
Given by: Nancy and Gary DeLamar

Mr. Brandon Weldon
Given by: Nancy and Gary DeLamar

Muriel Teague
Given by: Mr. John R. Shelton

Nancy Skinner
Given by:
Ms. Anne H. Arrasmith
Mr. and Mrs. C. Adrian Bewley
Mr. and Mrs. Robert M. Howard, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. David Middlebrooks
Dr. and Mrs. William R. Stetler

Nancy Stetler
Given by:
Mr. and Mrs. John Markus
Ms. Lucy G. Mason
Mr. and Mrs. T. Julian Skinner, III
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Robert Holifield
Given by: Nancy and Gary DeLamar

Robin and James Vines
Given by: Mr. and Mrs. Robert S. Thomas, Jr.

Ruth Crosby
Given by:
Ms. Valeri A. Cowart
Mrs. Ilouise P. Hill
Ms. Mary B. Hodnette
Ms. Linda Jane McKenzie

Sam Stooksberry
Given by: Nancy and Gary DeLamar

Sarah and Jumin Sunde
Given by: Nancy and Gary DeLamar
Sharrell Westry-Lewis
Given by: Nancy and Gary DeLamar

Shay and Andrew Chambless
Given by: Nancy and Gary DeLamar

Sheila Cook
Given by: Mr. and Mrs. James H. Hancock

Sonya and Rudy Kamman
Given by: Nancy and Gary DeLamar

Stephanie and Randall Toxey
Given by: Nancy and Gary DeLamar

Susan Clayton
Given by:
Ms. Sallie S. Aman
Mr. and Mrs. Roger C. Clayton
Ms. Betsy Faucette
Mr. and Mrs. Alan Head
Ms. Margaret J. Heath
Mr. Matthew Hunter
Ms. Kathryn Butler Jeffers
Mr. Leland Keller
Mr. and Mrs. Robert R. Kracke
Mrs. Isabel L. McCormack
Mr. and Mrs. David Middlebrooks
Mrs. A. J. Noble, Jr.
Mr. J. Wray Pearce
Mrs. Sandra J. Schrohenloher
Mr. Edward A. Senter and Mrs. Jessica H. 
Germany
Mrs. Frances B. Shepherd
Mr. Howard Walthall, Sr.

Susan Rasmussen
Given by: Nancy and Gary DeLamar

Tamara Lint
Given by: Nancy and Gary DeLamar

Valerie Panley
Given by: Mr. and Mrs. T. Julian Skinner, III

Vicki Nolen
Given by: Mr. and Mrs. Billy Nolen
Weesa Matthews
Given by: Ms. Carolyn W. Long

In memory of:
Mr. A. Allen Murdoch
Given by:
Ms. Isabelle L. Sterne
Mr. and Mrs. John Bullington
Mrs. Anne E. Cohn
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph G. Gamble
Mrs. Will G. Holmes
Mrs. Rebecca S. Kirkpatrick
Mr. and Mrs. Clayton Kyser
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen S. McCain
Mr. and Mrs. Charles S. Northen, III
Ms. Rosa N. Sharp
Rev. Conrad Sharps
Ms. Jane Stewart
Mr. and Mrs. R. L. Stewart, Jr.

Barbara Hullar
Given by:  Mr. Michael Ward

Betty Hayes
Given by:  Mrs. Elizabeth B. Drennen

Champe Penn Watkins
Given by: Mr. and Mrs. William B. Carruthers

Cynthia Willingham
Given by: Mr. and Mrs. T. Julian Skinner, III

Edward Quinn
Given by: Mr. and Mrs. T. Julian Skinner, III

Ellsworth Listerman
Given by: Mr. and Mrs. Emmett O’Neal, III

Emma Laura Johnson Overcash
Given by: Ms. Sharon D. Kelly

Florence Mueller
Given by: Mr. and Mrs. J. Edward Covington

Horace Weissinger
Given by: Mrs. Margaret M. Sowell

Jackie Konopka
Given by: Ms. Helen P. Holt

Jerry Drennen
Given by: 
Mr. and Mrs. T. Julian Skinner, III

Jim McCullough
Given by: Ms. Nan Castaldo

Judy Matthews
Given by: Mr. and Mrs. T. Julian Skinner, III

Julia Matthews
Given by: Mrs. Elizabeth B. Drennen

Katherine Dowdell
Given by: Mr. Newstell Dowdell

Katie Levi
Given by: Mrs. Ellen T. Jones
Lillian Anne Moses
Given by:
Beth El Shaddai Messianic Congregation
Birmingham Hide and Tallow Co., Inc.
Birmingham Optimist Youth Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Alvah V. Barron, Jr.
Dr. and Mrs. Robert P. Bauman
Mrs. Frances P. Duncan
Dr. and Mrs. R. David Glasgow
Ms. Nell Hawkins
Mr. E. Carlisle Jones, Jr.
Ms. Anita R. Livingston
Ms. Rita T. McPherson
Mr. and Mrs. John C. Merchant
Mr. and Mrs. Wimberly Miree, Jr.
Ms. Ethel M. Owen
Mr. and Mrs. Richard H. Phillips
Mr. and Mrs. John D. Plaxco
Ms. Jeannie F. Radecke
Mr. and Mrs. John M. Randall
Ms. Juanita H. Schaefer
Ms. Debbie Sorensen
Mr. and Mrs. Cecil A. Turnipseed
C. B. Wilson

Lillian Fowlkes Taylor
Given by:  Mr. and Mrs. E. Duncan Hamilton

Lucile Cabaniss Krueger
Given by: Mr. and Mrs. William E. Matthews, IV

Mae White
Given by:  Mr. and Mrs. T. Julian Skinner, III

Mary Wilkinson
Given by: Mrs. Elizabeth B. Drennen
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Mr. Bill Isaacs
Given by: Mr. and Mrs. T. Julian Skinner, III
Mr. Davis Bennett
Given by: Mr. and Mrs. T. Julian Skinner, III

Mr. Ed Leslie
Given by: Mr. and Mrs. T. Julian Skinner, III

Mr. Jerry Lessley
Given by: Ms. Bess McCrory

Mr. Jim Rimel
Given by: Mr. and Mrs. John D. Plaxco

Mr. Robert Luelie
Given by: Mr. and Mrs. T. Julian Skinner, III

Mr. Warren St. John
Given by: Mr. and Mrs. T. Julian Skinner, III

Mr. William Byars
Given by: Mr. and Mrs. T. Julian Skinner, III

Mrs. Clee H. Moreman
Given by: Mr. and Mrs. Robert H. Woolverton

Mrs. Elizabeth Starnes
Given by: Mr. and Mrs. T. Julian Skinner, III
Mrs. Evelyn Ball Goode
Given by: Mrs. Emmet C. Jackson

Mrs. Flo Ralph
Given by: Mr. and Mrs. Thomas D. Roberts

Mrs. Juanita Shaffer
Given by: Mr. and Mrs. T. Julian Skinner, III
Mrs. Louise Thomas
Given by: 
Mr. and Mrs. E. Duncan Hamilton 
Mr. and Mrs. T. Julian Skinner, III

Mrs. Ruth Sevier
Given by: Mr. and Mrs. T. Julian Skinner, III

Mrs. Nell Walton
Given by: Mr. and Mrs. T. Julian Skinner, III

Peg Nappier McMorries
Given by:
Mr. and Mrs. Jack Stewart Allison
Mr. David E. Bates
Ms. Mary E. Camp Boulware
Mr. and Mrs. A. Frank Canterbury, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Charles T. Clayton, Jr.
Mayer Cohen
Mr. and Mrs. William E. Coleman, III
Mr. and Mrs. Charles W. Daniel
Mr. and Mrs. A. Fox Defuniak, III
Mr. and Mrs. William W. Featheringill
Mr. and Mrs. William L. Forbes
Ms. Mary Dunn French
Mr. and Mrs. Clarke H. Gillespy
Mr. and Mrs. Hubert W. Goings, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Wyatt Haskell
Mr. and Mrs. Leland Hull, Jr.
Ms. Linda Johnson
Mrs. Carter S. Kennedy

Ms. Gail G. Klyce
Ms. Elizabeth T. Knight
Mr. and Mrs. Warren B. Lightfoot
Ms. Mary Helen McCoy
Mr. and Mrs. Wimberly Miree, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. F. Whittlesey Murray, Jr.
Mrs. Katherine J. Myatt
Ms. Anne M. Oliver
Mr. and Mrs. James W. Rainer, Jr.
Mr. Frederick W. Renneker, III
Mr. and Mrs. William E. Richardson
Ms. Carolyn K. Robinson
Mr. and Mrs. John H. Schoppert, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. James S. Snow, Jr.
Ms. Kate C. Stockham
Ms. Sandra J. Thomasson
Mr. and Mrs. Robert C. Walthall

Ralph Schrohenloher
Given by: Mrs. Sandra J. Schrohenloher

Rita Jean Baldone
Given by: Mr. and Mrs. J. C. Ranelli

Ruth Ann Bace
Given by: Mr. and Mrs. Michael S. Gross
Walker Peerson
Given by: Ms. Elizabeth W. Phillips

Walter Lechner
Given by: Ms. Deborah E. Lechner
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Name(s):_________________________________________________
Address:__________________________________________________
City/State/Zip:____________________________________________
Phone:__________________ E-mail:___________________________
Fill in below if this gift is made  r In honor of   r In memory of
Name:___________________________________________________
Send acknowledgement to:__________________________________
Address:__________________________________________________
City/State/Zip:____________________________________________

r Enclosed is my check for $_________________ (make payable to First Light)
r Please bill my (r Mastercard r Visa) in the amount of $_________________ or donate online at www.firstlightshelter.org
     Acct Number:_____________________________ Exp. Date:__________ Signature:___________________________________
r Please draft my bank account for the amount of $___________  Acct/Routing Number_______________________________

r Check here if this is an anonymous gift. Your name will not be published in the annual report.

YOU Can Make A Difference!

First Light

2230 Fourth Avenue North

Birmingham, AL 35203

(205) 323-4277
www.firstlightshelter.org

YOU Can Make A Difference!

If you don’t, who will?

Will you help provide shelter and essential services to homeless women and 
children in a place of hope and love that has a sense of home and family?

I (We) give the following gift, offering 
a physical example of commitment, 
care and concern for the homeless 
women and children in our community.

$10,000 or more	 Benefactor
$5,000 - $9,999	 Patron
$1,000 - $4,999	 Investor
$500 - $999		  Sponsor
$250 - $499		  Sustainer
$100 - $249		  Advocate
$1 - $99		  Friend


